Coastal Quilters Guild Minutes of General Meeting for September 9, 2004

Fifty Challenge quilts made by members were on display. Favorites were voted for with the 6 top favorites on each ballot. This took about 20 minutes. Susan West called the meeting to order at 7:20.

Membership- There were 5 guests and 2 new members.

Library- Laura Nanna announced that there was an abbreviated version of the library tonight due to the Challlenge Quilts taking up the space.

Community Quilts- Kathy Laabs mentioned that the Community quilts should be done by November.

Show -n-Tell followed. (See separate sheet)

Quilt Show- Penny Odam announced the upcoming "Harvest of Colors 2004" on October 9 & 10.

Judy Stanton will be taking reservations for the dinner Friday night. The cost is \$14.

Susan announced that there will be a general meeting October 14th and Ms. Turbot will speak on ergonomics, or the best way to move our bodies while doing tasks. The Community Quilts will be displayed at this meeting.

Board Members- Angela Moll made a plea for Board members.

Quilt Show- Betty Kelly said the name of the quilt to be displayed has to be determined by October 4th. Joann Conklin is in charge of wearables and they will be displayed with the quilts instead of a separate area. Judy M. is in charge of hanging quilts. Sunday take down is at 4pm and pick up is at 5pm. Kristin Otte talked about a 2nd and 3rd quilt in addition to your 1st on display. Betty said it was iffy that we would have room for 2nd and 3rd quilts. Leslie Hogan need a few able bodied people to tape the floor for the vendors on October 6th Wednesday, at 12:00. Evelyn Gorrindo said that the schedule for workers in the Boutique area is complete. If you still have questions you should come to the meeting at her house 3:00pm the day before the show. Penny asked for help in distributing bookmarks and posters. She gave her phone number as 563-4979 and email as Penny.Odam@cox.net. Megan Wiley is the graphic artist who did the poster design.

Pacific International Quilt Show was announced my Marilyn Martin. It the last night to sign up. Break-----

The Block of the Month is a Maple Leaf.

Door prizes were announced.

Cynthia Manzer and Barbara Franklin began the Show-N-Tell of the Challenge quilts with 5 people lining up at a time. Each quilt was explained. There were 50 in all.

\$25 prize winners were: Mary Ballard, Linda Cassirer, Kristin Otte, Robin Ruge.

\$30 prize winner was Jean McCaffrey.

\$35 prize winner was Pat Masterson

\$50 prize winner was Barbara Ortiz for "FireBird"

\$100 prize winner was

"Izzy's Busy Day"

\$150 prize winner was Joann Conklin for "Fanta-Sea"

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette Ley, Recording Secretary.